ROCKINGHAM-HARRISONBURG ASAP 350 North Main Street • Harrisonburg, Virginia 22802



PAMELA SIMMONS Director

(540) 434-0154 FAX (540) 574-0340 www.rhasap.com

> MARIA T. WESSEL Commission Chairman

August 4, 2016

Mr. Kurt Hodgen, City Manager City Hall 409 S. Main St. Harrisonburg, VA 22801

Dear Mr. Hodgen:

This letter is to let you know that the Rockingham/Harrisonburg ASAP Commission currently has three policy board members with expiring terms. The three members are Marsha Garst, Esq.; The Honorable Thomas J. Wilson; and Elsie Ziegenfus. Mrs. Garst and Mr. Wilson are willing to continue to serve on the board. Their areas of expertise make them very valuable board members, and their re-appointment would be welcomed by the ASAP Commission.

Mrs. Ziegenfus is close to retirement in her profession and would like to not be re-appointed. She is willing to continue to serve until her replacement is appointed. She is an accountant and her financial expertise has been very beneficial to the program as she chairs our Finance Committee. If you would like any suggestions for her position, please let me know, and I will consult the current Commission for names of potential candidates.

The ASAP Commission meets quarterly, with our next meeting being September 21, 2016 at noon.

If you have any questions please feel free to contact me.

am Simmons

Director

Cc: Maria Teresa Wessel, Commission Chairperson

file